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Welcome to the November Flyer 

As has been the case during the last two years we will be 
publishing the Flyer on the Farringdon Web and Facebook pages 
during the current Coronavirus restrictions. 

This year is the hundredth anniversary of the British Legion Poppy 
appeal and the cover picture is of poppies in Flanders Field. 

There will be a remembrance Service in Farringdon Church at 
11am to remember those fallen in all conflicts. Please be there at 
least 10 minutes early.  

John McCrae wrote the poem In Flanders Fields which inspired 
the use of the poppy as a symbol of Remembrance. 

In the spring of 1915, shortly after losing a friend in Ypres, a 
Canadian doctor, Lieutenant Colonel John McCrae wrote his now 
famous poem after seeing poppies growing in battle-scarred fields. 

In Flanders' fields the poppies blow 
Between the crosses, row on row, 

That mark our place: and in the sky 
The larks, still bravely singing, fly 

Scarce heard amid the guns below. 
We are the dead. Short days ago 

We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow, 
Loved and were loved, and now we lie 

In Flanders' fields. 
Take up our quarrel with the foe; 

To you from failing hands we throw 
The torch; be yours to hold it high, 

If ye break faith with us who die 
We shall not sleep, though poppies grow 

In Flanders' Fields. 
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Summary of Parish Council Meetings 05/10/2021 Farringdon 
Village Hall (Note these are NOT approved minutes)  Full PC 
minutes once approved will be available on the PC page of the 
village website: fra.chessck.co.uk  

 
Chair JH  opened meeting at 7.40pm   

1. Attendees Chair J Hutchings, Cllr. J Chanot, Cllr B Pearce 
      . Clerk A Sayers , Cty Cllr Henry Gent  several members of the 
public 

2. Apologies of absence   Parish Cllr. N. Hodges, , Parish Cllr A 
Hill  

3. Declarations of interest in items on the Agenda   none 

4.   Questions from the Public (15 mins only). Members of the 
public participated  

5. Reports Cty Cllr. Henry Gent introduced himself to the PC and 
thanked the parish for electing him. He advised he will not be able to 
attend every PC meeting but will interact over specific issues. 
Particular subjects of interest to him are matters relating to flooding 
and waste to energy operations. He also advised that a speed limit 
trial was being undertaken at Newton Abbott which could result in 
significant speed control. This is due to be completed in 2023. He 
had attended the recent Airport Consultative Committee Meeting 
and there is a proposal to reduce Air Traffic duty on all domestic 
flights. A government consultation is taking place. 

6.   Report from Chair none 

7.  To confirm the Minutes of the 07/09/21 
     PC approved minutes and Chair J H signed off  

8.    Planning – (No planning applications received) 
Planning Update:  Several concerned parishioners had contacted 
the PC advising of apparent unauthorized development activity 
taking place at Hill Barton at the site which had recently had 
planning permission refused.. It is understood that work has now 
ceased and that EDDC  are meeting with the Agent for further 
discussion. The PC requested the clerk to contact EDDC for 
formal notification of this.  
No further planning matters were discussed 
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       9.   Parish Council Matters  
a.   Parishioner Concerns- Yet again high traffic speeds on the 
A3052 were raised by local residents. Cllr B Pearce advised that 
despite much work being done over the last couple of years by 
the Bishops Clyst Traffic Group no speed limit controls had been 
implemented. Cllr H Gent advised that supporting the survey at 
Newton Abbott would help. He is to forward the comment 
document to the clerk.  
Local residents on the A3052 reported that despite the bad 
weather a few days ago. So far no flooding had been 
experienced. Residents will keep the PC updated. 

b.  Consultant re Air Pollution – Clerk advised that she had 
submitted all planning details to Sarah Radcliffe Curload 
Consultants. Sarah Radcliffe had forwarded a quote for all 
services relating to noise monitoring/ etc of £750 The PC agreed 
to this and advised Clerk to confirm acceptance of Curload 
Consultants quote. Clerk also informed the PC that she had 
emailed Dr Jane Clerk re Air Pollution evaluation but was 
informed that Dr Clerk was away on holiday till Monday.  

c.  Any other Parish Council Matters 
The PC queried why no report on the fire at HB had been 
forwarded to the PC as requested. The PC also queried as to 
why no report on the permit for Brooke Energy had not been 
received by the PC. Clerk to chase up both matters.   

      10.  Correspondence to Be Circulated- none 

      11.  Matters Arising- none 

      12.  Items at Chairman’s Discretion- none 

      13.  Confirmation of next PC meeting –  

           It was agreed that the next PC meeting is to be held  
                       on  Tuesday 02/11/21 at 7.30pm .     

Chair closed meeting at 9.30pm. 

Parish Clerk 
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 WHAT TO DO IN THE EVENT OF A FLOOD 
In the event of a flood, there are many authorities available to help. 
Below outlines who should be contacted for the various types of 
flooding incidents and emergencies that occur. The local authorities rely 
on information reported to them to inform any investigations and 
prioritisation of investment. If it is an emergency and there is danger to 
life as a result of flooding, you should not hesitate to call 999 

To report flooding of the highway and blocked drains contact Devon 
County Council’s Highway Customer Service Centre on 0345 155 1004 
or visit the Roads and Transport webpage. Office hours are Monday to 
Friday 8am – 8pm and Saturdays 9am – 1pm. For emergencies outside 
of these hours call 01392 383329 

For any flooding on major trunk roads (the M5, A30, A38, A35 and 
A303) contact the Highways Agency on 0300 123 5000 (24 hour 
service) 

To report flooding from sewers and water pipes contact South West 
Water on 0344 346 2020 (24 hour service) 

For enquiries about flood warnings contact the Environment Agency’s 
Floodline on 0345 988 1188 (24 hour service) 

For general enquiries about Main River or flooding from the sea contact 
the Environment Agency on 03708 506 506 

For all other flooding enquiries contact the Devon County Council Flood 
Risk Management Team on 0345 155 1015 or  
email floodrisk@devon.gov.uk 

Preparing for a flood 
Please refer to Devon County Council and Environment Agency web 
pages for advice on what to do before, during and after a flood. In the 
first instance of flooding and sandbag requests contact your local 
District or Parish Council to be directed to any local sandbag supplies 
that may be available. 
Sign up to flood warnings: https://www.gov.uk/sign-up-for-flood-
warnings 
Flood Alert: Flooding is possible. Be prepared. 
Flood Warning: Flooding is expected. Immediate action required. 
Severe Flood Warning: Severe flooding. Danger to life 
Warnings no longer in force: No further flooding is currently expected 
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REPORTING NOISE,BAD SMELLS AND ODOURS 
If you are concerned about noise, a bad smell or odour  you 
should contact both the Environment Agency and the EDDC 
Enviromental Health (who have a 24 hour reporting service) 
Environment Agency Hotline   0800807060 
EDDC Environmental Health – During working hours 01395517457 
_ During out of hours 01395 516854 
Please call at the time you are experiencing this 
In addition  _email    ics@environment-agency.gov.uk 
1) name, address, or post code or phone contact# 
2) where suspected smell is coming from 
3) when smell first noticed 
4) rate odour 1 (low) - 6 (high) 
5) weather conditions (if known) 
6) if residence, can you smell odour or hear the noise from inside the 
house with windows opened, with Windows closed. 

 

POTHOLES, ROAD OBSTRUCTIONS AND ANY OTHE R 
MATTERS RELATING TO ROAD CONDITIONS. 

 Please do not contact the Parish Clerk regarding the above . The 
correct contact number is Devon Highways on : 0345 155 1004 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem/ 

NOTICE TO PARISHIONERS- THE PARISH COUNCIL WISHES TO 
BE INFORMED OF MINOR ROAD REPAIRS (PLEASE REPORT 
POTHOLES TO DEVON COUNTY COUNCIL NOT THE PARISH 
COUNCIL).   
email:clerkfarringdonparishcouncil@gmail.com with details 

 

FARRINGDON RINGMASTER and FACEBOOK 

For those of you not aware who have computers, the ringmaster is a 
way of informing residents of important events. To be added to the 
circulation list please send an email to Nigel Dutt at the following 

address : farringdon.ringmaster@hotmail.com 

There is also a Farringdon Parish Facebook group for those currently 
residing in the Parish 

The Flyer will be posted on the Facebook Group page and website 
fra.chessck.co.uk 
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SERVICE OF HARVEST THANKSGIVING 
AT FARRINGDON CHURCH 
SUNDAY OCTOBER 10TH AT  

For your information we raised a total of £208 for Exeter 
Foodbank at this service. 

 

Any baptisms, marriages, funeral services or hospital visits may 
be arranged by contacting 

 the Church Admin Officer Jill Dupain  dupain@hotmail.co.uk  or 

the Church Warden Dawn Cowler on 01395 232249 

for pastoral help please contact Revd Bill Lemmey 

01395 232161 or revbillwhitecross@gmail.com 

 

YOUR CHURCHYARD NEEDS YOU 
If anyone could spend an hour or so to help out with the 
maintenance of the churchyard, this would be most 
appreciated. 
This could be mowing, strimming or keeping the graves and 
hedges tidy.  
If you could spare a little time to help please contact David 
on 01395 232459 

 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY SERVICE 14TH NOVEMBER 

This years service will be at 11-00. Please arrive by 10-50 as it is 

hoped, weather permitting, to hold the minutes silence outside the 

main door next to the war memorial at 11. 

 

6 

mailto:ics@environment-agency.gov.uk
https://www.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem/
mailto:farringdon.ringmaster@hotmail.com
mailto:dupain@hotmail.co.uk


Church Services in the White Cross Mission 
Community for November 

Sunday November 7th          3rd Sunday before Advent 
11.15am Aylesbeare Morning Worship Carolyn Keep 
9.30am Woodbury 

Salterton 
Holy Communion Rev Margaret 

Scrivener 
9.30am Clyst St Mary Breakfast Family Service Christine Grist 
11.15am Woodbury Holy Communion Rev Chris Cant 
6.30pm Exton Evening Worship Christine Grist 

November 11th                         Remembrance Day 
10.45am Woodbury Act of Remembrance on 

Village Green 
Rev Bill and British 
Legion 

Sunday November 14th         Remembrance Sunday 
9.30am Exton Holy Communion Rev Margaret 

Scrivener 
11.00am Farringdon Holy Communion Rev Peter 

Nickols-Rawle 
10.50am Clyst St George Remembrance Sunday Lay Led 

10.50am Woodbury 
Salterton 

Remembrance Service 
outside 

Graham Gerdes 

10.45am Woodbury Act of Remembrance  Rev Bill 
2.45pm Woodbury British Legion 

Remembrance- Green 
 

Sunday November 21st          Sunday before Advent 
11.15am Aylesbeare Holy Communion & 

Baptism 
Rev Sid Humphries 

9.30am Clyst St Mary Holy Communion Rev Bill 
9.30am Woodbury 

Salterton 
Breakfast Family Service Mark Lovett 

6.30pm Woodbury Evensong Christine Grist 

Sunday November 28th           Advent Sunday 
11.15am Clyst St George Holy Communion Rev Bill 

9.30am Zoom Family Service Zoom Team 
9.30am  Farringdon Morning Worship TBA 

November 30th                        St Andrews Day 
9.30am Exton Holy Communion TBA 
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Churches open for Private Prayer 

Aylesbeare – Sundays 10am-12pm 
Clyst St George – Closed due to building work 

Clyst St Mary – Sundays 10am-3pm 
Exton – Wednesdays 10am-1pm & Sundays 2-4.30pm 

Farringdon –Thursdays 2-5pm 
Woodbury – Wednesdays 10am-1pm 

Woodbury Salterton - Wednesdays 3-6pm & Saturdays 9am-
12pm 

Zoom Services in the White Cross Mission Community 

Morning Prayer 9.30 

Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

Children services 

Every 4th Sunday @  9.30  

Please email Jill at Dupain@hotmail.co.uk for the zoom address 
( It is the usual Rev Bill zoom address for those who have been 
on zoom before) 

 

DO YOU NEED ASSISTANCE WITH THE COST OF YOUR CHILD’S 
EDUCATION? 

ARE YOU STRUGGLING WITH UNIVERSITY FEES, THE COST OF 
SCHOOL TRIPS, MUSICAL TUITION etc? 

If so, the church may be able to help you. There is a charitable trust 
called the Challice Educational Foundation which is able to offer 
assistance to children under the age of 25 years of age who live in 
Farringdon. 

If you think we may be able to help, do telephone me for a chat to 
discuss your needs.    Dawn – 01395 232249 

8 

 

mailto:Dupain@hotmail.co.uk


HARRIS FAMILY CELEBRATIONS 

IN FARRINGDON CHURCH 

On Saturday 4th September the wedding took place of Fiona 

Harris and David Baggott on a lovely late summer day.  

 

 

Four weeks later, on Sunday 3rd October, the family met 

again for the baptism of Freya Middleton, the daughter of 

Fiona’s elder sister Anna and her husband Nick. Again the 

weather was kind. 
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A MESSAGE FROM DEVON COUNTY COUNCIL 
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The Farringdon Flyer is published with 

the continuing support of James Harvey 

in memory of his parents  

Francis and Waveny (formerly of Rydon 

Motors) who  were keen supporters 
 
 


